
Growing Together in God’s Love 

Holiday Fair:  

 My Words of Thanks—Susan Miller 

 
Some might say that the events of recent months at St. Andrew’s could 

be categorized as sad, unsettling or  disruptive, but as I reflect on the success of 

this year’s Holiday Fair, especially in the wake of those troubles, my heart is 

lifted with joy and filled with gratitude.  

  The greatness of the Holiday Fair depends on each and every one of 

you.    So if you contributed to the fair, worked the fair, or just came to the fair, 

then this message is for you.   You are the ones who made the Holiday Fair 2013 

an event not to have been missed.  Farmer Hall and surrounding areas were 

transformed into a holiday wonderland, with beautiful theme baskets, great 

food, dedicated workers, smiling faces and abounding energy.   St. Andrew’s 

welcomed with Christian love its family, its friends, and its neighbors. 

Chairing such an important event as the Holiday Fair can be a daunting 

task, and I would not be truly forthright if I didn’t admit that there were mo-

ments in the past couple of months when I wondered if we could pull it off.  

Yet, you the people of St. Andrew’s, never cease to amaze me.  Some of you do-

nated countless hours, and others stepped up in ways I could never have imag-

(Continued on page 3) 

Moving Toward Healing and Reconciliation
  

In the last edition of the Messenger I wrote about God’s mission of rec-

onciliation in our world and how the Church is involved in this process. Today I 

would like to update you on what our vestry has been doing to promote healing 

and reconciliation in our parish.  

We have begun by reviewing our practices and procedures on the vestry 

looking for ways to strengthen our work together so that we may be a united 

voice on issues that we undertake. We identified and discussed a few major ar-
(Continued on page 2) 
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Friday, January 10 

 7 pm: WAiT – it’s a Musical ! 
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 5:30 pm: Twelfth Night Dinner 

 7 pm: WAiT – it’s a Musical ! 

 

Saturday, January 18 

 10 am: Auditions for  

   Are We There Yet? 

 

Tuesday, January 21 

 6:30 pm:  

  Women’s Spirituality Book Club 

 

Tuesday, January 21 

 7 pm: Vestry meeting 

 

Thursday, January 23 

 7 pm: Men’s Group 

 

Sunday, February 2 
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eas and made the following changes: 1) decisions will now be made by consensus rather than majority vote, 

2) the executive committee has been dissolved and 3) all vestry members will have input in setting the agenda 

for each meeting.  

The vestry is also encouraging growth in other areas of our parish life. For example, a group of inter-

ested parents came together last month to discuss ideas for building a strong youth 

group that may also include collaboration with other parishes and hiring a youth 

minister. This group will be meeting again in January and we are open to having any 

other interested persons join us.  

Secondly, we are going to begin focusing on our stewardship as an ongoing, 

year-long endeavor. Members of the vestry and stewardship committee are meeting 

in early January to begin fleshing out this process and we welcome any one else to 

join us. A third decision was made to move the second Sunday service time to 10:30 

so that we may start having adult education forums while our children are in Sun-

day school. Creating more options for all of us to engage in spiritual and biblical 

study is important to help all of us focus more on Christ. Stay tuned for more infor-

mation about a Lenten adult retreat centered on our individual and corporate jour-

ney of faith. 

Another step in this direction has to do with providing more local outreach opportunities. We cur-

rently set aside a certain amount of money each year to give away to worthy organizations. While this type of 

charitable action is important, our hope is to involve more parishioners in working together to share their 

time and talent on specific projects nearby. Look for the article in this newsletter that describes our outreach 

event for January.  

A fifth measure agreed upon was to communicate regularly with the parish regarding issues that the 

vestry is deliberating and any decisions that are made as well as monthly financial updates. A sixth area that 

needs some attention is welcoming and including people into the life of our community. Finally, the vestry is 

committed to reaching out to those people who have left our fellowship and engaging with them to assure 

everyone that they always have a home here at St. Andrew’s.  

It is important to remember that our vestry cannot do all of this alone. We need your help! Please con-

sider ways that you may join in with this mission of healing and reconciliation. If you have further questions 

or want to discuss things further, please speak with any vestry member or myself. Thank you for your ongo-

ing support and participation in our parish community! 

 

(Continued from page 1) 
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ined or counted on, and you all did it with grace and unselfishness.  I came 

across a quote by an unknown author that for me seems so perfectly fitting:  

“Be grateful for the tiny details of your life and make room for unexpected and beauti-

ful blessings.”  You have been for me those unexpected and beautiful blessings. 

So my friends, this is my expression of gratitude to all of you who lifted 

me up, cheered me on, and supported me every step of this journey.  I have 

witnessed Christ through each and every one of you, and words of thanks will 

never be enough. 

Thomas Merton shared some words on the importance of gratitude, 

and so I would like to close with those words, as they seem especially fitting 

for all of us:   

“To be grateful is to recognize the Love of God in everything God has given us – 

and God has given us everything.  Every breath we draw is a gift of God’s love, every moment of existence is a grace, 

for it brings with it immense graces from God.  Gratitude therefore takes nothing for granted, is never unresponsive, 

is constantly awakening to new wonder and to praise of the goodness of God.  For the grateful person knows that 

God is good, not by hearsay but by experience.  And that is what makes all of the difference.” 

       Thank you,  Susan 

(Continued from page 1) 

Annual Meeting on Sunday, February 

 St. Andrew’s will hold our annual meeting on Sunday, February 2, 2014 at the end of the 10:30 ser-

vice. On that day we will not have an 8:30 am service so that our entire community may gather as one for 

worship. Immediately following the meeting, we will have a potluck lunch down in Farmer Hall. Please sign-

up to bring food to share.  

The vestry will be mailing out the 2014 parish budget in mid-January so everyone will have an oppor-

tunity to review it ahead of time.  Here are nominations for Vestry and Convention Delegates: 

Vestry Nominations 

Officers (elected for a one-year term): 

 Sr Warden:  Kristen Garnett 

 Jr. Warden:  Laura Downes 

 Treasurer:  Cathy Golden 

 Clerk: Sue McCann 

Vestry Members (elected for a three-year term): 

 John Armstrong 

 Amanda Hayward 

 Kim Hodgson 

Convention Delegates 

Delegates (nominated to be the St. Andrew’s 

representatives at Deanery Meetings and the 

annual Diocesan Convention):  

 Susan Miller 

 Ray Hencir 

 

 Alternates: 

 Chris Abbott 

 Lynn Milner 



Page 4 

Faces of Our Faith:  

 Why I am an Episcopalian—Alan Miller 

I believe God wanted us to be free thinkers; not so indoctrinated in dogma that we could not have our 

own personal experiences, our understanding of God's word and instructions for our life on earth. There is a 

wonderful poster I saw years ago in an Episcopal church that said "Jesus came to take away our sins not our 

minds." This simple phrase speaks to the heart and soul of Episcopalian belief and I cherish that saying to this 

day. 

Here is a copy of I am an Episcopalian from the National Church web site: 

As Episcopalians, we are followers of Jesus Christ, our Lord, and we believe in the Father, Son, and Holy Spirit. The 

Episcopal Church has members in the United States, as well as in Colombia, the Dominican Republic, Ecuador, Aus-

tria, Belgium, France, Germany, Italy, Switzerland, Haiti, Honduras, Micronesia, Puerto Rico, Taiwan, Venezuela, 

and the Virgin Islands. We strive to love our neighbors as ourselves and respect the dignity of every person. The 

Episcopal Church is part of the worldwide Anglican Communion, and traces its heritage to the beginnings of Christi-

anity. Our liturgy retains ancient structure and traditions and is celebrated in many languages. Both men and women, 

including those who are married, are eligible for ordination as deacons, priests and bishops. We believe in amend-

ment of life, the forgiveness of sin, and life everlasting. Lay people exercise a vital role in 

the governance and ministry of our church. Holy Communion may be received by all bap-

tized Christians, not only members of the Episcopal Church. We uphold the Bible and wor-

ship with the Book of Common Prayer. We affirm that committed relationships are lifelong 

and monogamous. Episcopalians also recognize that there is grace after divorce and do not 

deny the sacraments to those who have been divorced. We affirm that issues such as birth 

control are matters of personal informed conscience. We celebrate our unity in Christ while 

honoring our differences, always putting the work of love before uniformity of opinion. All 

are welcome to find a spiritual home in the Episcopal Church. 

Being an inclusive Church is not easy. As people, we do have different experiences, taught differently 

and we do think differently.  As Episcopalians, we have the responsibility to respectfully listen to each other's 

views even if we disagree.  Our health as a Parish depends on how we resolve conflict amongst our members. 

Do we maintain our "big tent" roots or become a Church that only wants like thinkers. We are encouraged to 

change opinions by engaging people in constructive dialog. I hope we try to speak to each other, understand 

our differences and treat each other with respect. 

I am greatly saddened that several families have chosen to leave St. Andrew's over a conflict involving 

Church policy toward third party organizations. In a rush to be right and assign wrong we forgot our Episco-

palian roots and did great harm. Please let's end the rumor mongering, the exaggerations, the finger pointing 

and start the healing. Let us get back to basics. We are not asked to give up our individual convictions but 

only to respect those who may not agree with us.  We are the body of Christ and Episcopalians.  

     Peace,  Alan Miller 
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Women’s Spirituality Book Club 

  The St. Andrew's Women's Spirituality Book Club will be meeting on Tuesday, 

January 21 from 6:30 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. in Farmer Hall at St. Andrew's for soup, salad 

and discussion of the book The Red Tent by Anita Diamant and Unglued by Lysa 

TerKeurst. You can purchase the book on Amazon or Christian Book Distributors.  This 

book is also available electronically.   Please RSVP by January 14 to Katie Wilker, kath-

erinewilker@ymail.com.   

 In February the Book Club will be meeting on Tuesday, February 25 from 6:30 

p.m. to 8:00 p.m. and will discuss the book The Noticer by Andy Andrews.   Please 

RSVP by February 18 to Katie Wilker, katherinewilker@ymail.com.  If you have any further questions, 

please see Katie Wilker or Megan Sesma. 

Our Healing Team 

Come unto me, all ye that travail and are heavy laden, and I will refresh you. (Matthew 10:28) 

In 2008 Healing Prayer was instituted at all Sunday services at St. Andrew’s. During the celebration of 

the Eucharist, healing prayer team members, usually two at each service, welcome a person or persons seek-

ing prayers. During these private moments, healing team members offer up prayers for this person, for fami-

lies, for the parish, for the world, for healing. There are no requirements that persons must have in order to 

come for prayer. One need not request prayers for a particular person, or have a dire health condition or even 

any major concern, or respond in any way other than spiritually. It is a private moment in which a few can 

come together in prayer. All who participate find it a time when the Spirit moves among us. If you are inter-

ested in becoming a member of the Healing Team, or would like more information, please contact Helen Kitz-

man at kitzhgh@gmail.com. And please join us for healing during Sunday service soon.     

Men’s Group Goes Crazy 

 The St Andrew’s Men’s Group gathers monthly for fellowship, Bible study, 

prayer and discussion. At its January meeting the group will begin discussing Crazy 

Christians: A Call to Follow Jesus by the Rt. Rev. Michael Curry, bishop of the Episcopal 

Diocese of North Carolina.  The book expands on the sermon Bishop Curry gave at the 

2012 General Convention of the Episcopal Church in Indianapolis, where he preached: 

“We need some Christians who are as crazy as the Lord. Crazy enough to love like Jesus, 

to give like Jesus, to forgive like Jesus, to do justice, love mercy, walk humbly with God— 

like Jesus. Crazy enough to dare to change the world from the nightmare it often is into 

something close to the dream that God dreams for it.” 

The January meeting has been tentatively scheduled for Thursday, January 23 at 7 o’clock. For further infor-

mation contact John Armstrong, JohnMitchellArmstrong@gmail.com . 

http://www.abebooks.com/servlet/BookDetailsPL?bi=10528207789&searchurl=kn%3Dthe%2Bred%2Btent%26amp%3bsts%3Dt%26amp%3bx%3D35%26amp%3by%3D6
http://www.christianbook.com/unglued-making-wise-choices-midst-emotions/lysa-terkeurst/9780310332794/pd/332794?item_code=WW&netp_id=969763&event=ESRCG&view=details
http://us-mg5.mail.yahoo.com/neo/
http://us-mg5.mail.yahoo.com/neo/
http://www.amazon.com/Noticer-Sometimes-person-perspective-ebook/dp/B007V8YTIS/ref=sr_1_1_bnp_1_kin?ie=UTF8&qid=1380556599&sr=8-1&keywords=the+noticer
http://us-mg5.mail.yahoo.com/neo/
mailto:kitzhgh@gmail.com
http://day1.org/5236-bishop_michael_crazy_christians
mailto:JohnMitchellArmstrong@gmail.com
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“I’m tradin’ my sorrows,  

I’m tradin’ my pain,  

I’m laying them down  

For the joy of the Lord!”  

       S&CC, “Tradin’ My Sorrows,” January 12, 2014 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

With the New Year comes exciting changes to our Music Ministries. On January 5 we will resume singing 

the McKendree/Bell liturgies at the 10:30am service. On January 12 the choirs will resume and we will sing 

an anthem in the tradition of contemporary Praise & Worship. At the end of January our Youth Choir will 

begin singing again for the New Year. Come, find your joyful noise! 

First Choir Rehearsals of 2014:  Mark your calendars! The first rehearsal for Spirit & Chancel Choir / S&CC 

(grades 7 – adult) will be Thursday, January 16; the first Youth Choir Rehearsal (grades 2-6) will be Friday, 

January 17. The New Year is a perfect time to try singing in choir! It is a vitally important ministry but also 

great fun. Both new and experienced singers welcome. Contact Grant, grant.underwood@yale.edu, to talk 

further.  

Music in Our Worship: January 2104 

St. Andrew’s Music On-Line 

St. Andrew’s has joined the world of digital media!  We have 

been recording Fr. Steve’s sermons as well as selected singing by 

the choir and congregation, and some other musical perform-

ances.  Much of it is audio, but recently we have added some 

video recordings: Jaime Polk and Megan Sesma performing Ave Maria, the Ad-

vent Follow the Star Concert, and the Christmas Pageant.  It’s all available on the 

church’s website at http://www.standrewsmadison.org/sermons.html 

 

mailto:grant.underwood@yale.edu
http://www.standrewsmadison.org/sermons.html
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Theater Notes 

Auditions for Are We There Yet?  

    in January 

 Attention all kinds in Grades 1 – 6!!  Auditions for Are We There Yet? 

will take place on Saturday, January 18 at 10 o’clock at the church.  No ex-

perience is necessary to be a part of the fun.  The kids will be taught a song 

from the show, and asked to sing and read a scene at the auditions.  Every-

one will be cast in the show!   Are We There Yet? is the story of the Exodus, 

written and directed by Joy Weaver and musically directed by St. Andrew’s 

very own Grant Underwood.  We promise the kids will have lots of fun and 

maybe even learn something! 

Escape the Winter Doldrums! 

      Come Enjoy WAiTïitôs a Musical! 

Shake off the mid-winter blues and come see our very own 

St. Andrew’s teens perform WAiT – It’s a Musical! on Friday, January 

10 and Saturday, January 11.  Written by songwriter Christine 

(Chris) Anderson and directed by our own Joy Weaver, this wonder-

ful telling of the Nativity is full of lively and fun   music, has lots of 

laughs and appeals to the entire family.  Showtime 

is 7 o’clock on both nights.  The performances are 

free but a $5 per person donation will be grate-

fully accepted and will help support the music program at St. Andrew’s. Set right before 

the birth of Jesus, the musical is all about the Biblical meaning of Christmas, and is based 

on birth narratives in the gospels of Luke and Matthew. 

Twelfth Night Dinner 

    Before the Saturday Show 

Preceding the Saturday performance of WAiT—It’s a Musical! will 

be our annual Twelfth Night celebration.  Bring family and join friends for 

this annual party.  The evening begins at 5:30 with wine and hors d'oeu-

vres, and then we share dinner together before going upstairs at 7 for the 

show.  Bring your favorite dish to pass around, and we'll provide the rest.  

A dinner donation of $7 per person is suggested with the proceeds going to 

support St. Andrew’s hospitality ministry.   Bring your family and let's 

celebrate together! 
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Do You DaRe? 

 Do you DR? Are you a high school student who is in 9th grade or older? Do you DaRe travel to the 

Caribbean this summer to have the experience of a lifetime? Are you ready to play and inspire kids of all ages 

at a Dominican vacation Bible school?  Have you ever thought that dusty streets with random chickens and 

happy kids doing double dutch would be your thing? The annual diocesan mission trip to the capital city of 

Santo Domingo in the Dominican Republic takes off on June 28th and returns July 6th, 2014. Work with other 

high school students to lead vacation Bible school for 200 children in a local Episcopal church– Santa Marga-

rita– and be part of a tradition of mission, adventure and fun that has continued for over 20 years. Cost is 

$1100 and includes everything except souvenirs. A passport is required and must be obtained in advance. A 

$500 DEPOSIT IS DUE by JANUARY 30th.  For more information, please email Mary Merkle: merkle-

maryk@gmail.com or call 203-980-8175. 

Fun for Nature Enthusiasts 

Lovers of nature and the outdoors can fill all four Saturdays in February 

with learning and fun!  On the first three Saturdays local experts will show and dis-

cuss interesting birds, tortoises and turtles, and tropical and exotic pets at the 

church.  The last Saturday event will take place at Meigs Point—guides will lead a 

“Geology and Native American Land Use” hike. 

Organized by the Friends of Hammonasset and generously sponsored by Guilford Savings Bank, the 

Bauer Series is a popular educational program in Madison for young and old alike.  The first three programs 

at St. Andrew’s will all begin at 10 o’clock. Here are details: 

February 1:  Live Bird Show presented by Todd Secki and Christine Cummings-Secki and staff from A 

Place Called Hope, a bird rescue and rehabilitation facility in Killingworth, CT.  

February 8: Live Tortoise and Turtle Show presented by Diane Petrillo. 

February 15: Exotic and Tropical Pets show presented by Russ Miller, Director of Meigs Point Nature 

Center. 

On February 22 at 11 o’clock, starting at the Meigs Point Nature Center, Gary Nolf and Don Rankin, 

representing Friends of the Office of State Archaeology, will lead a hike and discuss  geological features of the 

Park. Archaeology exhibits will be available in the Nature Center until 3 o’clock and hikers can bring their 

own artifacts for interpretation.  The atlatl will be demonstrated. Hikers are advised to dress for wintry condi-

tions.  

Light refreshments will be available following all presentations.  Sorry, dogs will not be allowed on 

the hike! 

mailto:merklemaryk@gmail.com
mailto:merklemaryk@gmail.com
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 Help Wanted! 
 
St. Andrew’s offers many opportunities to put your time and talent to work serving your fellow parishioners, 

the local community . . . and the Lord!  Here is a sampling of current opportunities. 

 

Chalicist and Lay Reader.  Have you ever thought of being a reader or a chalicist??  Now is your chance.  We 

are currently recruiting new readers and chalicist for both of our services.  Lay Assistants have the important 

role of lectors where they read the weekly scriptures at the services, and they may also act as chalicist if they 

feel called to that ministry as well.  You can choose whichever service you would prefer to serve at, or you 

can alternate and serve at both.  In general you would not be expected to serve more than a once a 

month.  Training will be provided.  Each of us has special gifts, and we are called to use them to the Glory of 

God. Please consider this very important ministry.   

Each one should use whatever gift he has received to serve others, faithfully administering God's grace in 

its various forms.  1 Peter 4:10     

For further information contact Susan Miller at SMillercnm@comcast.net or 203-245-1307. 

 
Healing Team.  Healing Prayer at St. Andrew’s is described in a separate article in this month’s Messenger.  If 

you are interested in joining the Healing Team, contact Helen Kitzman at kitzhgh@gmail.com . 

 

Welcoming Committee. This committee identifies and welcomes newcomers into the life of the parish. The 

Committee is seeking new members with ideas and energy to reinvigorate our effort to attract and welcome 

new members.  If you are interested, please speak to Fr. Steve. 

 

Hospitality.  Over the course of the year many events take place at St. Andrews, often in Farmer Hall with 

food prepared and served from the kitchen.  The church needs a person (or two) to oversee the kitchen, keep-

ing an eye on supplies.  During the few parish functions that we hold throughout the year, that person, or 

persons, would coordinate the event.  Most events are pot luck dinners where parishioners bring in food.  

Work can be scheduled whenever it’s convenient so it’s a very flexible commitment.  For further information 

contact Barb Gibbons in the church office. 

 

Communications.  St. Andrew’s uses many different media to keep in touch with its members: the printed 

Sunday bulletin, the announcement emailed weekly, the website, Facebook, the monthly Messenger and occa-

sional letters.  It’s a lot of work gathering the information, writing it up, and getting it published, and many 

parishioners lend a hand! !   If you have photography or writing talent, or information technology skills, we 

could use your help.  For more information contact John Armstrong or Terry Sinclair. 

mailto:SMillercnm@comcast.net
mailto:kitzhgh@gmail.com
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  Treasurer's Report and Financial Update 

  November 2013 Monthly Income Year-To-Date YTD Budget Annual Budget  

  Total Pledges 14,690       232,029 264,294 288,321 

  Other Income 3,298 39,295 41,011 44,739 

  Total Income 17,988 271,234 305,305 333,060 

            

  Expenses 25,710 293,288 305,305 333,060 

            

  Difference -7,722 -21,964 0 0 

            

Lay Pastoral Caregivers to Gather in North Branford 

Zion Episcopal Church in North Branford will host a gathering of lay pastoral care-givers the morning 

of Saturday, January 11.  The event is open to pastoral visitors, Eucharistic visitors, parish administrators and 

family caregivers in the community of Connecticut Episcopal churches “between the bridges” (from the “Q” 

bridge across the Quinnipiac in New Haven to the Baldwin Bridge across the Connecticut River connecting 

Old Lyme and Old Saybrook). 

The event will begin at 8:30 with coffee and time for care-givers to get acquainted with each other. The 

rest of the morning the Rev. Lois Keen, Episcopal priest and Retreat Leader, will offer a program on “Holy 

Listening.”   

Rev. Keen began her pastoral ministry when she wanted to help her family through a 

difficult time. This experience led to taking courses at the local hospital in pastoral lis-

tening. She joined the pastoral care team of her congregation and eventually shared ro-

tation with the clergy in visiting hospitals and nursing homes. There she learned the 

holiness of sitting in silence with people without judging or trying to solve things. Rev. 

Keen earned her BA from the University of Delaware and her MDiv from Seabury-

Western Theological Seminary. She currently serves as Chaplain for the Hartford Chap-

ter of the Society of the Companions of the Holy Cross and as Chaplain with a CT Hos-

pice Care organization. 



Box of Links  

Please click on the link below or go to our web site and view to view web pages 

under the “links” tab. 

 

Worldwide Anglican  

Communion  

The National Church 

www.episcopalchurch.org  

The Diocese of Connecticut   

www.ctdiocese.org 

 

St. Andrew’s Church 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

PLEASE CLICK HERE FOR A LINK TO OUR WEB SITE CALENDAR  
Or go to our web site http://www.standrewsmadison.org/ncalendar.html  

Storm Closings 
 

It is that time of year again when the possibility of snow and ice storms may cause us to cancel church 

services or other events. If there is a decision to close St. Andrew’s Church due to a storm, that information 

will be available on WFSB – Channel 3 and on their website www.wfsb.com 

  If you do not see any closing information for St. Andrew’s on these sites, that means we are open.  We 

realize that even if our parking lot is clear and there is power, it doesn’t necessarily mean that you are able to 

get out of your driveway!  

So please use your best judgment when deciding if you are able to travel to church or not. Safety is the 

number one priority! 

 

http://www.standrewsschoolct.org/
http://www.standrewsmadison.org/ncalendar.html
http://www.anglicancommunion.org/
http://www.anglicancommunion.org/
http://www.episcopalchurch.org/
http://www.ctdiocese.org
http://www.standrewsmadison.org/
http://www.standrewsmadison.org/ncalendar.html
http://www.standrewsmadison.org/ncalendar.html
http://www.standrewsmadison.org/ncalendar.html
http://www.wfsb.com/
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The Messenger 
The monthly newsletter of   
 

Sweet Dreams Pillow Drive 
 

During the month of January we are all invited to partici-

pate in a pillow drive for women and children who are confronted 

with homelessness. We will be partnering with New Haven Home 

Recovery, a non-profit agency established in 1990 to respond to a 

critical need to shelter women with dependent children. Every 

January this organization conducts a Pillow Drive to collect new 

pillows for the shelter.  

Please bring a new pillow and pillowcase to 

church with you on one of the following 

Sundays: January 12, 19 or 26. There will be a 

collection area for these items in Farmer Hall.  

Our goal is to raise 300 pillows!  

Then come join our children and youth immediately fol-

lowing the 10:30 service on January 26 to help decorate the pillow-

cases. If you would like to help transport these pillows down to 

New Haven on Monday, January 27th, please contact the church 

office. Kristen Lang will be coordinating this effort. 

Contact us by e-mail : 

welcome@standrewsmadison.org 
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